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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF GAMING
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, September 7, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
October 5, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   

Frank Long, Chairman, Public Member

John Mancus, Vice Chairman, Public Member

Thomas Trader, Public Member

Roland Neeman, DE Volunteer Fireman’s Association Member

Ronald Mosher, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General

Philip Bangle, Deputy Attorney General

Kay Warren, Deputy Director

John Crane, Investigative Unit

Jean Betley, Investigative Unit

Sherry Clark, Administrative Specialist II

ALSO PRESENT 

Joyce Talley

Brandon Buglio

Linda Dudeck

Marilyn Woodhall

Gerald Mendenhall

Linda Goodnight

Jim Greene

Herb Dulin 

Meggan Collins

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Long called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the August 3, 2006 meeting.  Mr. Mancus made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Neeman.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The board reviewed the minutes of the August 25, 2006 special meeting.  Mr. Trader made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Neeman.  The motion was unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Tabled

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Xi Sigma Chapter of Beta Sigma Phi Sorority.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to table the application for the following:

1.
The organization did not submit a copy of the IRS tax exemption letter for Beta Sigma Phi which is required under Section 170 or Section 501(a) or 501 (c)(3)

indicating the organization is a charitable organization as defined by the IRS.

The motion was unanimously carried.

Out of Order

NEW BUSINESS

Review of Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Dover Elks Lodge #1903.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application for the October 3, 2006 event.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Dover Elks Lodge #1903.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application for the November 14, 2006 event.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Silver Lake Center Employee Activity Committee.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a copy of the IRS letter and check indicating the organization applied for the tax exempt letter and .  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Application for Tournament

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Ladies of the Elks Dover Lodge #1903.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application and indicated that the organization must provide a copy of the IRS tax exempt letter prior to seeking approval for the next tournament.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Executive Session
Review of Individual License Applications

Mr. Long announced at 1:38 p.m. that the Board will enter into Executive Session to discuss and review the Individual License Applications.  The Board of Gaming reviewed the Individual License Applications submitted by the following:


Diane M. Pierce


Steve Albert


Scott Roberson


Randy Barr

Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application submitted by Diane M. Pierce.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to deny the application submitted by Steve Albert.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to deny the application submitted by Scott Roberson.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application submitted by Randy Barr.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Executive session adjourned at 1:42 p.m.

Review of Application(s) for Tournament

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Mid-County Senior Center.  The Board had a discussion on re-buys at a tournament.  Mr. Bangle indicated that Title 28 Chapter 18 §1825 and 1826(2) may cause conflict but stated that §1826(2) is enforced by the law.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher that the term add-on should be defined in the house rules.  Mr. Long indicated that the board needs clarification from Ace's Full Entertainment on the location of the event listed on the application.  Brandon Buglio, Ace's Full Entertainment submitted a copy of the letter in regards to the location of the event.  

Mr. Long made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to table the application for the following:

1.
The organization listed a non-licensed dealer as the Tournament Director therefore the organization must resubmit the application listing a licensed dealer for the Tournament Director see Title 28 Chapter 18 §1832(a). 

The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Colonial Chapter - Paralyzed Veterans of America, Clayton Fire Company, Nanticoke Chapter of Ducks Unlimited and Delaware Federation of Families for Children's Mental Health.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Felton Community Fire Company.  For the record Mr. Neeman indicated that he is a member of the Felton Community Fire Company.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Citizen's Hose Company Inc., Magnolia Volunteer Fire Company, Delaware Veterans Post #2 and Friends for Responsible Pet Care.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Midway Lions Club.  For the record Mr. Long indicated that he is a member of the Midway Lions Club.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by South Bowers Fire Company Inc.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Hartly Volunteer Fire Company Inc.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Walter L. Fox Post #2.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a revised application with the notary for both applicant signatures which must be reviewed and approved by the counsel before issuing the license.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Fraternal Order of Police Lodge #15.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application contingent upon receipt of an amended page 2 of the application listing the contact information for the Tournament Director which must be reviewed and approved by the counsel before issuing the license.  The motion was unanimously carried

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Cape Sharks Football and Cheer.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to table the application for the following:

1.
The organization must submit a copy of the IRS tax exemption letter for Pop Warner Little Scholars, Inc. which is required under Section 170 or Section 501 (a) or 501 (c) (3) indicating the organization is a charitable organization as defined by the IRS.

The motion was unanimously carried.

In Order

Review of Original Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Applications submitted by the following:


Houston Ladies Auxiliary


Ellendale Volunteer Fire Company


Fenwick Island Lions Club

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Application submitted by Providence Creek Academy Athletic Boosters.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to table the application for the following:

1.
The organization did not submit a list of the baskets and their retail value (not to exceed $1000.00).

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Applications submitted by the following:


Magnolia Volunteer Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary


Delaware Veterans Women's Activity Club Post #2

Milton Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary


Laureate Epsilon Chapter of Beta Sigma Phi Sorority


Indian River Volunteer Fire Company Inc.


Sussex Central Pop Warner


Millville Volunteer Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary


Milford Elks Lodge #2401 (October 12, 2006 event)


Kent County 4-H


Nanticoke Memorial Hospital - Employee Activity Committee


Ladies Auxiliary Good Will Fire Company


Milford Elks Lodge #2401 (September 21, 2006 event)


Delaware Storm Travel Baseball Team


Kent County SPCA



Mill Creek Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary

Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Fundraising Committee.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application with the exception of September 1 and 3, 2006 because the board can not approve and event(s) that has already passed.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Walter L. Fox Post #2.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application with exception for the months of June, July, August and September 1, 2006 because the board can not approve and event(s) that has already passed.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Lord Baltimore Lioness Club.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a revised list of baskets and their retail value (not to exceed $1000.00).  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Original Charitable Gambling Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Friends for Responsible Pet Care.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Delaware Paralegal Association scheduled for October 4, 2006.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization submitted the IRS determination letter which indicated that the organization is currently exempt under §501(c) (6) of the Internal Revenue Code.  However, §1.501 (c) (6) -1 of the Income Tax Regulations defines a business league as an association of persons having some common business interest, the purpose of which is to promote such common interest and not to engage in regular business of a kind ordinarily carried on for profit.  Therefore, as a “business league” the organization does not meet the requirements imposed upon the Board by Article II §17B of the State Constitution. 

The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Delaware Paralegal Association scheduled for November 9, 2006.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1. The organization submitted the IRS determination letter which indicated that the organization is currently exempt under §501(c) (6) of the Internal Revenue Code.  However, §1.501 (c) (6) -1 of the Income Tax Regulations defines a business league as an association of persons having some common business interest, the purpose of which is to promote such common interest and not to engage in regular business of a kind ordinarily carried on for profit.  Therefore, as a “business league” the organization does not meet the requirements imposed upon the Board by Article II §17B of the State Constitution. 

The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Charitable Gambling Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by Mid-County Center, Inc. and Hartly Volunteer Fire Company, Inc.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by New Castle Moose Family Center #1578.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by American Red Cross of the Delmarva Peninsula.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a letter deleting craps and roulette from the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by CASA – Claymont Anglers and Sports Association.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a letter amending the wagering limit for Blackjack.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Original Raffle Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Raffle Application submitted by The Family and Workplace Connection.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Raffle Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Raffle Application submitted by Fresh Start Scholarship Foundation.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Discussion on Process of New Event License

The staff person informed the Board that the Division will be drafting a New Event License which will list only one event per license in order for the Division to easily track the arrival of the After Occasion Reports.  The Division suggested that the Board of Gaming draft a letter informing all the organizations of the change.  

OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (FOR DISCUSSION ONLY)

Philip Bangle informed the Board that the date for the workshop to discuss and amend the drafts of the changes for Chapters 11, 15 and 18 of Title 28 will be rescheduled to Thursday, October 19, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

John Mancus distributed copies of the drafts on the proposed amended Rules and Regulations for the Board to discuss and amend any necessary changes.

Public Comment

Herb Dulin, Go All In made a suggestion to the Third Party Vendors that were present.  He indicated that the vendors should communicate with one another relating to scheduling future events so that events will not be scheduled on the same nights within the same geographical location and would be detrimental to the organizations.

Herb Dulin asked the Board if all the required documents for a Texas Hold’em Tournament have to be submitted each time an application is submitted.  The Board informed him that the required documents must be submitted each time an organization applies for a license which is required by Law and that regulation changes would have to be made before any changes can occur.

Joyce Talley, Premier Poker needed clarification from the Board as to what additional items are needed for Cape Sharks Football and Cheer tournament application which was tabled.

Jim Greene, Citizens Hose Company asked the Board if more than one Tournament Director can be listed on the application.  The Board informed Mr. Greene that more than one can be listed.

Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, October 5, 206 at 1:00 in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 3:39 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Clark

Administrative Specialist II






